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Dahl 
 
Roald Dahl (13 September 1916 – 23 
November 1990) was a British novelist, short 
story writer, poet, screenwriter, and fighter 
pilot.His books have sold more than 250 
million copies worldwide. 

 

Morpurgo 
 
Michael Morpurgo is a British writer and 
author of over one hundred books, mostly for 
children, many of which have given many 
prizes and awards. His most recent book is 
entitled 'An Eagle in the Snow'. 

 
 

King-Smith 
 
Dick King-Smith was a soldier, a farmer, a 
family man, a primary school teacher and 
most memorably to his millions of fans, a 
best-selling children’s author. 

 

Working as a lower key stage 2 team 
 
Over the year, we will be working as a team 
to learn about topics that tie in with the 
objectives set out in the National Curriculum. 
We will share experiences such as visitors, 
trips and special events. As a staff, we are 
very excited about having the chance to work 
together to provide the best possible 
experience for the children in Year 3 and 4. 
 
In order for us to be able to work together 
effectively, Dahl and King-Smith class will be 
taught French and music by Mrs Rhodes and 
PE by Plymouth Albion (in the MUGA) on a 
Wednesday afternoon, while Mrs Duthie will 
cover French, music and PE in Morpurgo 
class. 

 

 

 

Topics for the Autumn term 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fighter_pilot
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fighter_pilot
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In this first half term, our topic is ‘Water.’ In this topic we will look at the water cycle and states 
of matter for our geography and science focus. In English, we will be writing warning tales 
based on our example text ‘The Canal’. We will be encouraging lots of use of dictionaries to 
develop children’s ability to check meaning within their reading. We will be looking at ‘Why the 
Whales Came’ by Michael Morpurgo in our reading lessons. Mathematics will cover 
investigating number systems, pattern sniffing and solving calculation problems. We are 
excited for our trip to the National Marine Aquarium where we will be challenged in STEM 
activities: science, technology, engineering and maths. In art we will be looking at the work of 
Monet as it links well with our water topic. Our RE work will start with Creation and be followed 
by Prayers, Saints and Feasts. 
 

 
 
In the second half term in Autumn, our topic will be ‘The Railway’. As this topic is history 
focused, we will look at the development of the railways and we are hoping to visit the 
Buckfast Steam Railway, which we are sure will not only be enjoyable for the children but 
extremely beneficial to their understanding in this topic. In English, we will be writing recounts 
of our trip, writing journey tales and our reading will focus on  asking questions to improve 
understanding of texts with increasing complexity. For our Mathematics learning, our lessons 
are based around generalising arithmetic, exploring shape and using reasoning when 
handling measures. Science is focused on electricity and also links to our design technology 
learning about battery operated lights. In computing we will design algorithms to create 
quizzes about railways. During this half term, our RE will focus on Sacraments, Advent and 
Christmas. 



Lower Key Stage 2 Newsletter September 2017 

 
Key vocabulary for Autumn 1 - Water 

 

 

 

 

 

Key vocabulary for Autumn 2 - The Railway 
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Things to remember to bring into school: 
 
Home learning 
Reading folder 
PE kit 
Waterproof coat 
Water bottle 
Lunch (or ensure that your ParentPay account is topped up) 
 

 
 
School website 
On our school website each class has their own selection of webpages. There are class 
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galleries, home learning pages, learning resources and downloadable copies of letters that 
have been sent home.  
There are also some lovely subject area zones under the learning tab at the top of the 
webpage. 
 
 
Contacting our child’s teacher 
Please feel free to always talk to us at the end of the day when you pick up your child. 
Sometimes, we appreciate that this may be difficult so please feel free to email us: 
Miss Bailey: bbailey@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk  
Miss Cairns: acairns@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk  
Miss Mooney: smooney@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk  
 
Please feel welcome to come and see your child’s new classroom and talk to the class 
teacher at our Lower Key Stage 2 Meet The Teacher event on Tuesday 12th September 
at 3.30pm.  
 
Ways to help at home  

 
 
Reading - Time spent listening to your child reading is so valuable. It not only benefits them in 
terms of you helping them with comprehension, fluency and word recognition, but it also 
teaches them that reading is something that you can enjoy with others.  

mailto:bbailey@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk
mailto:acairns@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk
mailto:smooney@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk
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Maths - play games involving dice and encourage children to count and look for patterns, 
encourage children to show you methods they have been learning in school, ask children to 
help you measure things at home (could be for a recipe or using a tape measure etc.) and ask 
them LOTS of questions: 
Which is bigger? Which is smaller? Which do you think weighs more? How many minutes 
until..? What time is it? I have ‘x’ amount of money. Can I buy ‘this’ and ‘that’? What shapes 
can you see? How do you know it is that shape? Why is 3 x 4 more than 2 x 4? Can you help 
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me measure this? What did you learn in school today? Can you show me which method you 
used? How does it work?  

 

 


